Priory Church in Wales (Aided)
Primary School
Pendre
Brecon
Powys LD3 9EU
Headteacher Mrs L McCrohon



Ysgol yr Eglwys yng Nghymru Priordy Pendre Aberhonddu Powys Cymru LD3 9EU Pennaeth Mrs L McCrohon

Information for the return to school in September 2020

Dear Parents,

Please find below information regarding the return to school in September. I've tried to keep it as brief as possible. If there is anything <u>AT ALL</u> you are unsure about, then please don't hesitate to get in touch this week either by telephone 623549 or by email <u>pennaeth@priory.powys.sch.uk</u>. Please be aware that I am unable to reply to personal messages via FACEBOOK MESSENGER please contact me through my official headteacher email. Thank you.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your families a relaxing and enjoyable summer break and look forward to working with you in September.

Kind regards, Lynsey McCrohon

SCHOOL CLOSED FOR CHILDREN Tuesday and Wednesday, 1st and 2nd September.	Staff will be on-site so please telephone if you have any queries.
STAGGERED RETURN TO SCHOOL Thursday 3rd and Friday 4th September	50% capacity both days so each contact group can trial new safeguarding systems, dinner routines etc. This is a cluster wide decision. Your child's day will be text messaged to



	you before the end of term plus on Tuesday 1st September to remind you. They will either attend Thursday OR Friday NOT on both days. Please don't worry about sibling groups - we will group them so they attend on the same days.
FULL RETURN TO SCHOOL	Monday 7th September
DROP OFF TIMES	Staggered start and finish times.
Please drop off promptly and leave school site immediately to prevent social groups forming. A video with entrance points will be posted and shared via FACEBOOK plus a text message link.	Reception - 9:00am Year 1 - 9:15am Year 2 - 9:30am Year 3 - 9:30 am Year 4 - 9:30 am Year 5- 9:15 am Year 6 - 9:00 am Please don't worry about sibling groups - we will group them so they arrive at the same
PICK UP TIMES	time.
Please pick up promptly and leave school site immediately to prevent social groups forming. A video with entrance points will be posted and shared via FACEBOOK plus a text message link.	Reception - 3:00pm Year 1 - 3:15pm Year 2 - 3:30pm Year 3 - 3:30 pm Year 4 - 3:30 pm Year 5- 3:15 pm Year 6 - 3:00 pm Please don't worry about sibling groups - we will group them so they are picked up at the same time.
ENTRANCE TO SCHOOL	All children will enter via the double gates at the top of the carpark it is for this



	reason that there is to be strictly no carparking in the school car park at any time. All routes will be signposted / video will be shared.
Breakfast Club will commence from Thursday 3rd September During these unprecedented times, we will endeavour to keep these clubs running but parents need to be aware that there may be circumstances that may prevent this.	Breakfast club will be split into Foundation Phase and Key Stage Two groups to try to limit contact groups. ALL children for Breakfast Club to enter via the main entrance please. You MUST pre-book your child's place in Breakfast Club via breakfastclub@priory.powys.sch.uk Please ensure there are appropriate funds in your child's ParentPay account to pay for breakfast club at £1.50 per day. Thank you. If your account is in debt then sadly your child will not be able to attend.
After School Club will commence from Monday 7th September During these unprecedented times, we will endeavour to keep these clubs running but parents need to be aware that there may be circumstances that may prevent this.	ALL places for After School Club MUST be pre-booked via afterschoolclub@priory.powys.sch.uk Your child will not be able to attend without pre-booking via email. All sessions must be paid up-front via ParentPay. Cost per session £6.00 If your account is in debt then sadly your child will not be able to attend.
SCHOOL DINNERS	The school kitchen will be open. School dinners will be served in your child's classroom to prevent large groups forming in the hall. Please ensure your ParentPay account is in credit to pay for your child's dinner. Thank you.



EQUIPMENT	Only wipeable lunchboxes and bottles will
•	be allowed on school site for the present
	moment. No school bags or book bags
	please.